[image: image1.png]u

King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Budget and Fiscal Management Committee

Staff Report

	Agenda Item No:
 16
Ordinance No:
2010-0538

	Date:
October 26, 2010
Prepared by:
Wendy Soo Hoo


SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0538 would allow Public Health to charge $8 for notary services.  
SUMMARY
Proposed Ordinance 2010-0538 would allow Public Health to charge a notary fee of $8, generating about $10,000 in revenues annually.  Public Health’s Vital Statistics Program currently has several employees with notary public licenses and has been providing this service to Vital Statistics clients at no charge.  
ANALYSIS
Public Health estimates about 1,250 clients utilizing this service in 2011, yielding estimated revenues of $10,000.  The $8 fee is consistent with the notary fee charged by the King County Sheriff’s Office.  Staff inquired with several notary publics based in Seattle – an $8 charge appears to be consistent with local private sector rates.
REASONABLENESS

Staff has completed its analysis.  The establishment of a new fee appears to be reasonable and the proposed fee appears to be consistent with the market rate.
OPTIONS

Option 1:  Approve as proposed.

Option 2:  Direct staff to develop an alternate proposal.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0538

2. Fiscal Note

3. Regulatory Note
INVITED

1. Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget
